
Outdoor Business Friendly 
During the COVID-19 crisis, Hartland Township is making it 
easier for local businesses to conduct more activities outside. 
We want to help your business be successful, as you help our community safely 
revive. Social distancing requirements will limit the number of customers businesses 
can serve. Fresh air during Michigan’s beautiful summer months is also a great 
prescription for health. Let’s work together to find creative ways to use outdoor space 
to support your business needs during this time.

Find more information on our “Hartland Outdoor Business Friendly” initiative, visit our 
webpage at: https://www.hartlandtwp.com/planning/page/outdoor-business-friendly

Outdoor Family Friendly 
The past few months have provided time for many 
outdoor improvements around Hartland Township. 
Although there may currently be restrictions on 
certain equipment, we do encourage residents 
to utilize our beautiful outdoor spaces (while 
practicing safe social distancing, of course!).

A special “thank you” to members of Motor City 
Mountain Biking Association (MCMBA) who have 
been working ahead of schedule to complete 
the Settler’s Park mountain bike trails. The 
trail provides 3 individual loops with a total of 
(nearly) 7 miles of pathway! Along the way, you 
will find wide sweeping views, mixed terrain, and 
even some obstacles. Trails are open to both 
hikers and riders, just be mindful of others and 
follow sign instructions to keep everyone safe.

Spranger Field may not have had its typical spring season-usage, but that 
doesn’t mean it was neglected. On the contrary, this outdoor space was a 
top priority as the entire area saw a facelift. We are excited to announce the 
addition of a new play structure, along with both field and building updates. 
Work also included cleanup of dead wood and phragmites, clearing land for 
possible Spranger Field nature trails down the road. Spranger Field will be 
ready to welcome both athletes and spectators by the time the next season 
kicks off!

HARTLAND -  
OUTDOOR FRIENDLY

PUT OUR DROP BOX  
TO USE!
For the safety of our residents 
and staff, we encourage you 
utilize our drop box to pay your 
taxes this season.  If you include 
your entire bill in with your 
payment in the drop box at the 
front of the Township Hall, a 
receipt will be mailed to you.  A 
self-addressed envelope would 
also be appreciated.
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Get the most up-to-date 
Township news by following us on 
our social media channels:

Facebook: HartlandTownship
Twitter: @HartlandMI 
Instagram: @hartlandtownship

PARK RULES:
• All dogs must be on a leash.

• Please clean up after your pet.

• No open fires.

• No glass containers.

• Parks are open from sunrise 
to sunset.

https://www.hartlandtwp.com/planning/page/outdoor-business-friendly


Board of Trustees
William J. Fountain, Supervisor

Larry N. Ciofu, Clerk

Kathleen A. Horning, Treasurer

Joseph W. Colaianne, Trustee

Matthew J. Germane, Trustee

Glenn E. Harper, Trustee

Joseph M. Petrucci, Trustee

You can email the Trustees at 
Board@HartlandTwp.com

Staff Directory
Township Administration  
Manager - Vacant 
Andrew Kumar 
Casey Louis

Planning 
Troy Langer, Director 
Martha Wyatt 
Carol Morganroth 
Bill Lenaghan

Public Works 
Robert West, Director 
Kelly Bagdon 
Kyle Mitchell 
Tyler Brooks

Assessing 
Jim Heaslip, Assessor 
Lisa Johnson 
Diana Beaudoin 
 
Finance 
Susan Dryden-Hogan, Director 
Susan Case

Treasurer 
Kathie Horning, Treasurer 
Donna Shollack 
Cori Kline

Township Clerk 
Larry Ciofu, Clerk 
Karen Vermillion

Communications 
Melynda Bernardi, Director

Hartland Township Hall 

2655 Clark Road Hartland,  
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Phone: (810) 632-7498 
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Hours: 8:30am – 6:00pm

www.HartlandTwp.com

The Clerk’s Office  
Needs You! Become  
an Election Inspector
Hartland Township is seeking Election Inspectors for the 
upcoming August 4 and November 3 elections. Election 
Inspectors are responsible for setting up polling locations, 
assisting voters on voting procedures at the polls, distributing 
ballots, and verifying registration records. 

Interested? You can download an application on the Township’s elections and voting web page, 
or by emailing the clerk’s office at clerk@hartlandtwp.com.

Need to File an Absentee Ballot? 
Remember, with changes made to election law last year, absentee voter 
ballots are now available for all elections. As a registered voter, you can 
receive a ballot application by contacting the Township Clerk’s office. 
You may also request that the Clerk’s office send you an absentee ballot 
application automatically before each election by filling out a form to 
be placed on our Permanent Absentee Voter list. Visit the Township’s 
website for further details.

Financial Transparency
Each year Hartland Township must meet certain requirements in order 
to qualify for the full CVT Revenue Sharing payment from the State of 
Michigan. One of the requirements is that documents be made available 

to the public for viewing. These documents can be found at https://www.
hartlandtwp.com/finance.

A New Date for our Large Item Cleanup Day
This spring, our annual Large Item Cleanup Day was cancelled due to the stay- 
at-home order. We have rescheduled new tentative date for late fall. Mark your 
calendars for Saturday, September 19 from 9AM-12PM. As schedules and events 
remain fluid in these uncertain times, please check our website or social media 
channel for the most up-to-date news.

Hartland Living
Hartland Township, Hartland Schools, Hartland Chamber of Commerce and 
Cromaine Library have collaborated to bring our residents a one-stop community 
calendar for Hartland Happenings. Have a community or group event planned? 
Visit www.HartlandLiving.com/calendar/ for submission guidelines and to view 
upcoming events.

Although the township staff remains busy at work, we encourage residents to conduct 

township needs via phone or email when possible. Call our main line at (810) 632-7498 or 

find email contacts on our website, www.hartlandtwp.com.

Mailto:Board@HartlandTwp.com
http://www.HartlandTwp.com
mailto:clerk@hartlandtwp.com
https://www.hartlandtwp.com/finance
https://www.hartlandtwp.com/finance
http://www.HartlandLiving.com/calendar/
http://www.hartlandtwp.com

